
 
 

Customs Act 1901 
 

Notice under subsection 269ZZM(1B) 
 

Aluminium Road Wheels exported from the People’s Republic of China 

Notice of longer period for the decision of the Assistant Minister for Industry, 
Innovation and Science/Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry, 

Innovation and Science 
 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of a decision by the 
former Assistant Minister to alter a dumping duty and countervailing duty notice in relation 
to Aluminium Road Wheels exported from the People’s Republic of China.  

The applications for review were made by PILOTDOER WHEELS CO. LTD and 
ZHEJIANG YUELING CO., LTD. Copies of the applications and submissions made in 
relation to the applications are available on the ADRP website www.adreviewpanel.gov.au. 

The ADRP provided its report and recommendation to the former Assistant Minister on 16 
May 2016. Due to special circumstances I consider it appropriate to extend the period for 
making my decision under section 269ZZM(1A) until 25 August 2016. 
 
 
 
 
 
Craig Laundy 
Assistant Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science and Parliamentary Secretary to the 
Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science 
4 August 2016 
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